- 2 -

COM 9 – LS 153 – E

	[image: image1.png]



	INTERNATIONAL TELECOMMUNICATION UNION

	COM 9 – LS 153 – E

		TELECOMMUNICATION
STANDARDIZATION SECTOR

STUDY PERIOD 2005-2008
	
			English only

Original: English

	Question(s):

	8, 9/9

	Geneva, 5-9 May 2008


	Ref. : TD 873


	Source:

	ITU-T SG 9


	Title:
	Liaison Reply to IETF MMUSIC WG: ongoing work on RTSP 2.0 and current status of RTSP extensions



	LIAISON STATEMENT

	To:
	IETF MMUSIC WG

	Approval:
	ITU-T SG 9 (Geneva, 5-9 May 2008)

	For:
	Information/Action

	Deadline:
	31 August 2008

	Contact:
	Ed Miller
Cable Television Laboratory, Inc.

United States of America
	Tel: +1 303 661 3855
Fax: +1 303 661 9199

Email: e.miller@cablelabs.com

	Contact:
	Greg White

Cable Television Laboratory, Inc.

United States of America
	Tel: +1 303 661 9100

Fax: +1 303 661 9199

Email: g.white@cablelabs.com

	Contact:
	Volker Leisse

EuroCableLabs

Belgium
	Tel: +49 179 5232941

Fax: +49 531 5901672

Email: v.leisse@eurocablelabs.com


We would like to thank the IETF MMUSIC WG for your information regarding the ongoing work to develop a second generation of RTSP. We trust that you will take into account the requirements of current and future applications in your effort.  
We also took note of RFC 4775 and the related procedures for the extension and variations of IETF protocols particularly with regard to RTSP 2.0 and its potential applicability for technologies under development in the framework of the work program of SG 9.
We would like to confirm that, as of now, extensions to RTSP have not been defined in Recommendations under the responsibility of SG 9 (particularly J-series Recommendations) neither in its version RTSP 1.0 nor within the scope of RTSP 2.0; however, there is an active interest in the use of RTSP for IPTV applications and other potential Recommendations under consideration within SG9. 
We are concerned that RTSP 2.0 is not intended to be backwards compatible with RTSP 1.0 and would like to request additional information regarding the factors that are leading to this outcome so that we can make informed decisions with regards to our use of the protocol.   
In the case that SG9 develops extensions to RTSP 1.0 or RTSP 2.0, we intend to comply with the guidelines as provided in RFC 4775 in defining such extensions and will coordinate with the MMUSIC WG as soon as the requested details (requirements, mechanisms, draft solutions etc.) are available in order to properly facilitate the extensions.
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